
3/1/ 2018                MEETING  

 Delano Neighborhood Association’s next 

Meeting will be March 20th at 7:00 pm at West Douglas 
Church of Christ’s annex building, 1924 W. Douglas. Our 
City Council Member Cindy Claycomb will be our guest 
at this meeting. The future meeting will be May 15

TH
 

2018. All residents are welcome to attend our 
meetings.  

Vincent Hancock, President 316-265-4247 
president@delanowichita.com or vhancock71@yahoo.com 

Mistie Sifford, VicePresident.316-512-5621 
vp@delanowichita.com or mistie.sifford0709+delanona@gmail.com 

Barbara Hughes, Secretary 316-945-4227 
secretary@delanowichita.com or sparky953@cox.net 
Dorothy Crouch, Treasurer and editor.316-945-8425 or 
Cell: 316-648-4557 treasurer@delanowichita.com or 
dispatch@delanowichita.com or dcenterprises2@cox.net  
Joy LaRue, jsdd1967@yahoo.com  District 1 
Leslie Kinder. lesliekinder@excite.com  District 2 
Leandra &  Roger Baker  rlbnest@cox.net District 3 
Sharon Ybarra s-ybarra@cox.net  District 4 
LaVerne Blasi no-email, phone 942-1648 District 5 

  

West Douglas Church of Christ 
 1924 W Douglas Wichita, KS 67203 
 316-262-6892         
WESTDOUGLAS@WDG.KSCOXMAIL.COM 
 westdouglascoc.com 
 Sunday Bible classes 9:30 am, Worship 10:30 am 
 Children’s church Sundays at 11am 
 Wednesday: meal 6pm and Bible classes 7-8pm 
 Love the Lord our God with all our heart, mind and                    
strength and to love our neighbor as ourselves-JESUS  
(Mark 12:29-31) 

CALENDAR FOR MARCH AND APRIL 

March      11
th

      Daylight Savings Time begins 

March      17
th

      Saint Patrick’s Day 

March      17
th

      Saint Patrick’s Day Parade 

March      20
th

      First Day of Spring 

March      30
th

      Good Friday 

April          1
st

       Easter Sunday 

April         1
st

       April Fool’s Day 

April        15
th

       Income Tax Deadline 

Our Police Substation is Patrol West at 611 N. 

Elder 316-350-3460  

Officer Winder rwinder@wichita.gov  

Officer Tejeda ftejeda@wichita.gov 

 

MEET YOUR DELANO NEIGHBORS AT THE  

ST. PATRICKS DAY PARADE.  We do not have an 

entry this year but we will be around on that day.  

 

FROM OUR DELANO NEIGHBORHOOD PRESIDENT 

 Thank you to everyone that exhibited at the 
inaugural Delano Expo!  It was a success and people in 
the neighborhood were pleased with the results. We had 
great energy at this Expo and it was a wonderful 
opportunity to meet the people working to make our 
neighborhood a strong community in such diverse ways, 
and we look forward to partnering on future projects. 
 
 We are excited that so many of you want to do 
this again and have already “RSVPd” for that 
opportunity.  We look forward to seeing everyone next 
time and expanding. To have continued success, we 
need your feedback: 

 What were the positives and negatives from your 
perspective? 

 If you noticed we missed one of your peers or an 
organization that adds value to our neighborhood, 
please let us know so that we may reach out to 
them next time. 

 Did you take pictures? If so, please share them 
with us. 

 Once again, thank you to everyone that helped 
make the first Delano Expo a success. Your support 
and involvement are greatly appreciated in our 
continued efforts to improve the Delano 
Neighborhood and showcase Delano as a unique 
community within Wichita.  

  I've had several Delano neighbors interested in 
receiving progress updates about the Delano Plan 
Advisory Committee. I am summarizing our activities 
online at: http://delanowichita.com/blog/tag/dpac.  If 
you are unable to attend any of the upcoming 
meetings or events, please try to provide comments 
through the online survey.  If you have any 
questions, suggestions, or corrections, please send 
them to president@delanowichita.com.   

   *    *    *    *    *    *    *    *    *    *     *    *    *     *    *   

 SIGN UP TODAY!!! The 2018 Citizen's Fire 
Academy takes place April 4 - June 19. Classes 
are held at the Regional Training Center every 
Tuesday at 6:00-9:00pm. Space is limited! 

mailto:president@delanowichita.com
mailto:vp@delanowichita.com
mailto:secretary@delanowichita.com
mailto:treasurer@delanowichita.com
mailto:dispatch@delanowichita.com
mailto:dcenterprises2@cox.net
mailto:rwinder@wichita.gov
mailto:ftejeda@wichita.gov
http://delanowichita.com/blog/tag/dpac


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

HISTORY 

 This is a continuation of my history story I started 
in November about the Martinson’s 7

th
 Addition. It 

covered 1872 to 1887. Last issue covered 1887 to 1922. 
Now I will continue from 1922 when the feuding starts. 
  

8-31-1922     Others mentioned in the will of Mary E 
         Sankey were her trustees and executors:         
         Frank B. Morris, Arthur Butler Sr. and Irving 
         Crum.    
12-15-1923   Mr. Morris, Mr. Butler and Mr. Crum and     
         their attorneys: Kos Harris and V. Harris   
         asked the courts for compensation for their    
         services as executors including reasonable    
         attorney fees, and to be discharged as    
         executors of the Estate and wanting to know 
         who were the heirs for the estate. The court 
         allowed the sum of $2000.00 for the    
         executors and $1000.00 for the attorneys to 
         be paid out of the proceeds of the real    
         property sold or under contract by heirs. 
1-24-1924    The heirs: Emma Butler, Robert M. Moore    
         and Mary Nester Moore filed an appeal of 
         the compensation to the executers of the 
         will. They stated they would give a bond of    
         $500.00 instead and the court approved. 
2-19-1924     The property was sold to James Wallace 
          and his wife Muriel after they secured a   
          loan from The Wichita Perpetual Building   
          and Loan Association.  
10-14-1925   The Wallaces paid off the loan  
  2-15-1926   The property was sold to Joy Schulur 
12-6-1927     The property was sold by Joy and Don    
          Schuler to Mary A. Huffman (a single lady.) 
          Lots of history and stories took place   
          between  1924 and 1941. 
7-26-1941      Mary Alice Huffman sold to Edna and Joe   
          Logan 
10-20-1942    Edna and Joe Logan sold the property to   
          E.M and Jessie Alfred Dooley 
          The Dooley family history continued until   
          their survivor son Carl Dooley died 4-5- 
          1970. 
 6-8-1971       Dooley estate was sold to Dorothy Gridley, 
           a single woman.  She kept the property   
           and married her next door neighbor   
           Dooley Crouch on 9-16-1973. They lived   
            there until they moved to 435 S. St. Clair     
            and rented out the house at 212 S.   
           Athenian.   
10-31-1986     The little house was torn down and a new    
           house was designed, contracted and built  
           by Dorothy and Dooley at that address.  
 5-15-1987     They moved in and raised their family and  
           remain to this day   Dorothy 
 

 



 

 



Midwest Historical & Genealogical Society1203 N. 
Main, Wichita, Kansas  67214, 316-264-3611 
www.mhgs.gov Submitted by: Francene Sharp   316-
262-5780 
 Midwest Historical & Genealogical Society 
Library Classes Offerings March, April, May  
     Welcome to the world of "WOW! Look what 
I've found!"  Comments like this are heard often at 
the Midwest Historical & Genealogical Society 
Library, 1203 N. Main, Wichita, on any Tues/Sat, from 
9am - 4pm.  Chock full with three floors of 
documented information on shelves, file cabinets -- 
even attached to a wall -- volunteer librarians help 
anyone who comes through the door, member or not, 
to try to find the answer to their questions.  Bring 
your laptop and hook up to our Internet systems,  
Wi-Fi is available. 

    Free classes for: (March, April) Specific 

free classes are also offered every month. 
 

Mar. 10, Sat, 1pm: DNA & Genealogy   (also: 4/14) 

Mar 13, Tues, 1:30pm, "Power Up" = each time, 

different topic to help in research 2nd Analyzing  
Photographs (also:4/10) 

Mar.17, Sat, 10am:  Genealogy on the Internet (also: 

4/21) 

Mar.17, Sat, 1:30pm: WW I, Writing a Profile of your 

Ancestor  (also: 4/21) 

March 20
th
 at 1:30pm and Tues. April 17

th
 at 1:30pm 

“Photo Mysteries" (new class!), bring your "what is this?" 
photo for researching.  

Mar. 24, Sat. 1:00pm: Afro-American Genealogical 

Study of Families, questions answered, speakers, 
etc. (also: 4/28)   
 Photos and their surrounding mystery have 
occurred at many family gatherings.  "Who is 
this?"  "Where, when-?"  No name, no photographer's 
name, -- nothing written on the back, or front. 
 Because a class was offered last fall, a one and 
two-time thing, many people were interested, bringing 
their own photos for help in  how to label them, find 
answers, etc., MHGS has decided to make this a regular, 
free class for this year and it is beginning now.    
 "Genealogical Library offers free scanning" 
Have you ever wanted to scan special and/or family 
photos to a thumb drive?  Are you interested in doing this 
in 2018?  
 Bring a thumb drive to Midwest Historical & 
Genealogical Society Library, 1203 N. Main, Wichita 
and learn how to use the scanner, and then scan away to 
your heart's content!    
 Open Tuesday/Saturday, 9am-4pm, volunteers 
will be available to show you how to use the scanner--- 
free!  Get those photos out, come to the library and get 
started now!   Handicap accessible, off-street parking, 
friendly and warm atmosphere.     
Membership at MHGS begins at $25 per year to receive 
monthly newsletter/quarterly.  Off-street parking, 
handicap accessible. When the flag is flying, we are 
open!  Inclement weather?  Call ahead to make sure we 
are open!  316-264-3611. www.mhgs.gov 
 

 

 Your Delano Neighborhood Association is getting 
ready to start forming committees. We are looking for 
passionate neighbors to join these committees to help our 
growth as a community. We are looking for 4-10 people to 
be on each committee, with the option of being on 
multiple committees, if you do choose. To join one of 
these committees, comment here or email Mistie at 
vp@delanowichita.com or Vincent at 
president@delanowichita.com  
 We will be having a meeting with the committees 
or people interested as soon as committees start to fill up. 
These will be very simple and not life consuming. 
 Fundraising... This committee will come up with 
and facilitate fundraisers for the neighborhood association 
to help pay for events, any bills we have, etc. They will 
also coordinate with different businesses for sponsorship 
Committee chair, Travis Roberts 
 Special events.... This committee will plan and 
organize events for the neighborhood, such as Delano 
Safe Treat, and neighborhood clean-up. 
Committee chair, Mistie Sifford  
 Hospitality.... This committee will work with local 
restaurants for snacks, drinks, and door prizes for 
meetings. Committee chair, Jessica Suit 
 Communications.... This committee will, help with 
article gathering for neighborhood newsletter, website, 
head up social media, and event outreach. They will also 
help with facilitating translation of any materials that the 
neighborhood distributes. Committee chair, Kendice Talty 

 

YOU CAN HELP WITH THE DISPATCH 

Do you have good news to share about one or 
more of your neighbors or friends in Delano?  Just let me 
know, I will write about them. All good news is welcome.  
Just e-mail me at dcenterprises2@cox.net or call me at 
945-8425 and I will write about it.  

Space to advertise in the Delano Dispatch is now 
available for future letters.  I have new rates that will be 
easy on the budget.  1/8

th
 page   $15.00 

   Business Card  $20.00 
   1/6

th
page  $25.00 

   1/4
th
 page  $45.00 

   1//2  page  $90.00  
   Full page            $175.00  

 
 
ONE YEAR SUBSCRIPTION TO THE DISPATCH $5.00 
 
Name:     __________________________________  
 
Address:  __________________________________ 
  
     __________________________________ 
 
Phone:     __________________________________ 
 
Send payments and Donations to: Delano Neighborhood   
        212 South Athenian       
        Wichita, Ks  67213 
 

mailto:vp@delanowichita.com
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